
Excerpt from ADOPTED MINUTES 
  

FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE 
IMPERIAL COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
  

Thursday, January 19, 2017 
  

Location 
William J. Thornburg Administration Center, Building 10 

380 East Aten Road 
Imperial, CA  92251 

  
  
1. INFORMATION TO THE PUBLIC 
  
2. CALL TO ORDER 
Procedural: 2.1 Call to Order 
Board President Sigmond called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 
  
Procedural: 2.2 Roll Call by Secretary 
Board Secretary Jaime announced roll call as follows: 
 
[…] 
 
Procedural: 2.3 Pledge of Allegiance 
Trustee Taylor led the pledge of allegiance. 
 
[…] 
 
Presentation: 6.2 Scorecard Presentation by Director of Institutional Research Jose Carrillo 
Director of Institutional Research Jose Carrillo presented a PowerPoint titled, 2016 Student Success 
Scorecard Overview. 
 
He presented on the 2016 Student Success Scorecard Indicators and reported on four indicators 
(college profile, momentum points, degree/transfer outcomes and CTE metrics), statewide 
performance metrics in Remedial Progress, Persistence, Transfer/Completion, and Career 
Technical Education. 
 
Trustee Salas confirmed that the six year monitoring of the cohort is across the board. Director 
Carrillo confirmed the information. 
 
Board President Sigmond asked if the progress IVC has over the statewide cohort could be due to 
the strong support at IVC. Director Carrillo confirmed the information and added that a number of 
local variables contribute to the success of students. 
 
Trustee Hart asked about the rates for remediation. Director Carrillo provided local remediation 
rates for first time freshman and explained that for some students six years may not be sufficient to 
complete a degree given the basic skills sequence they placed in. 



 
Trustee Hart asked how the skill builders are determined. Director Carrillo explained the process of 
coordinating students that meet the specific criteria, the caveats, and the matching against state 
earning information. Dean for Economic and Workforce Development Efrain Silva stated that the 
students in the cohort are from California only and does not include Arizona earnings. 
 
Director Jose Carrillo concluded by introducing, Oliver Zambrano as his new research analyst. 
  


